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Eleanor Linn and Marc Gerstein - 1321 Forest Court - Re: 601 Forest development


1321 Forest Court

Ann Arbor, MI 48104

July 24, 2008

Dear City Council Members,

Re: 601 Forest Proposed Development

We are the owners and residents of a one family house on the north side of Forest Court that abuts the 601 Forest proposed development. We have lived in our home for the past twenty-six years, raised a child here, sent him to local public schools, and have worked and shopped in the South University neighborhood for most of our adult lives. We love our house, our street, and the City of Ann Arbor.

The 601 Forest development is an overly large building that will have a negative impact on our house, our street, and our neighborhood. If built, it would be ten times taller than our house and more than two hundred times the square footage. By anyone’s reasoning, this is a gross disparity of size. Its proposed height of 25 stories is anomalous, but height limitations alone are insufficient to help surrounding neighbors. In conjunction with height limitations, Ann Arbor needs to significantly reduce the FAR allowable and reduce the overly-generous premium on downtown residential development.

The City claims to take account of the “health, safety, and well-being” of its residents in judging proposed developments, but this language is vague and it appears that the City is reluctant or unable to enforce it. There are numerous ways in which this building, if built, would affect our health, safety, and well-being, as well as that of other residents. The likelihood of high winds has not been seriously studied. Independent, state-of-the-art wind studies are needed, given the increases in height and density that are currently occurring in the city. Independent assessments of future traffic congestion, parking problems, fire fighting hazards in a high-rise building, and emergency safety concerns are sorely needed. Each of these factors could entail physical injury, property damage, and a loss of well-being to people in the area.

Possible noise from over 1,000 nearby residents was not taken into account whatsoever in the planning of this building. Although the Ann Arbor Police respond to noise complaints, the overwhelming scale of possible abuses may well be beyond their capacity to respond.

In our minds, cutting down mature oak trees and “mitigating” them with spindly substitutes is no compensation for the environmental and aesthetic loss we will experience, if this development is built. Designation of historic houses like the ones slated to be demolished on South Forest Avenue, would preserve not only the buildings, but their surrounding beautiful and cooling mature trees. New historic neighborhood districts need to be designated to protect the quality of life and well-being of residents in downtown and adjacent areas.

Loss of Village Corner, a grocery store that greatly improves the quality of our lives because of the service that it provides and its location within easy walking distance of our house has not been seriously considered. The developer gives no assurance that anything comparable will replace it.

We find it ironic that a “green building” with planned bicycle storage refuses to make any good faith offer to enable the current bicycle business to continue at its current location, where it has been in business for many years. The City needs to include the protection of small businesses that provide needed services in its planning criteria and definition of “well-being” of the community.

The inconvenience, health hazards, and potential expense to us during demolition and construction are nowhere reflected in the City’s language concerning the construction of large-scale developments. Limiting construction noise from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Monday to Saturday does little to help people like us who work at home and need tranquility for their scholarly and creative productivity, as well as for their state of well-being. Should we need to work elsewhere, there is no provision for the economic and physical hardships that the development’s construction process may cause.

The City’s consideration of earlier notification of neighbors when developments are proposed is much needed and would be an important step forward. We only heard about this project in January 2008 through a newspaper article. Early notification from the City on its receipt of a development proposal is crucial to having citizens’ voices heard in this process. We are glad that our relatively early involvement resulted in changes to the building’s footprint, moving the southeast corner of the building from only ten feet away from our property to more than 150 feet away. Despite this improvement, we continue to have the serious misgivings about this development that we have mentioned above.

There are two details not in the developers’ proposed plan that we want to make sure become part of the formal development agreement, if this building is indeed approved. The first is our request for a seven-foot minimum opaque fence between our property and the development to ensure our privacy. The second is the installation of low-to-the-ground lighting in the landscaped area on the east side of the property. The developer agreed verbally to both of these changes at the June 3, 2008 Planning Commission meeting and they are recorded in the Planning Commission minutes.

We urge you to consider the well-being of the City and its residents in your decision on this project and on future plans for Ann Arbor.

Respectfully,

Eleanor Linn and Marc Gerstein

